 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

December 5, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Vincent Grady.
Attendees for the Board: 

Vincent Grady 

Scott Prentiss 

William Moran 
William Higgins 
Paul Benis 

Donald Hayward 

Patrick Droney 

David Ragion 

Maureen Brennen
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment 
Don Hayward would like to acknowledge the great Christmas decorating that was done to both stations by the staff.
The minutes of the Regular Commission meeting held on November 7, 2019 were read aloud by William Higgins. Motion by Don Hayward, 2nd by Dave Ragion to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Treasurers Report was discussed. Maureen Brennen asked what the line item miscellaneous income primary use was, the Chief stated it was mostly the NIST Grant. Scott Prentiss asked what the Advanced Training line is used for. The Chief stated a variety of training and certifications. Pat Droney asked which stations use heating oil. The Chief stated only Station 2 and it is very costly this year. Vinnie Grady asked about a replacement of the tank at Station 2, Paul Januszewski stated they are researching but it will be costly. Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed. Paul Januszewski reports the JFK school plans have been received. Eppendorf’s major expansion is still going on and caused some false alarms. Motion by Maureen Brennen, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reports 3 members passed FF 1, others working towards State Certifications and driver training have continued. The Deputy Chief stated there are 7 cadet members currently.  The Deputy Chief stated the NIST grant program is moving forward.  Paul stated he has been using some acquired vacant structures for training the last couple of weeks. Scott Prentiss asked about the status CREC cadet project. Paul stated no movement. Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by Dave Ragion to approve presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Maureen asked about the status of the missing woman search. The Chief stated she was not found. Don Hayward asked about the status of Engine 12 still out of service and what was wrong with it. The Chief stated it was head-gasket related. Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Don Hayward to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Old Business – 
Pat Droney asked about the status of Negotiations and Vinnie Grady stated he has received a letter of intent from the union. He stated they are looking at possibly January to start.

The Chief discussed the status of the Consolidation report and stated it is a draft form with more research still needed.

Committees
Bylaws Committee- Scott Prentiss stated the proposed Bylaw were distributed to all and he read and described the specific changes. Discussion on Section 4.6. Scott asked what the next steps should be. Discussion ensued, decision made to hold a Special District Meeting to vote on changes. Motion made by Scott Prentiss, 2nd by Paul Benis to hold a Special District Meeting Jan. 9, 2019 at 7:00 PM to vote on the proposed by-law changes. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Truck Committee – The Chief stated the next apparatus meeting is next Thursday Dec.  11th.
The LOSAP Committee- William Higgins has been in contact with our representative from VFIS and is working on a meeting or conference call after the first of the year. 
Station 2 committee- Don Hayward stated they have met with one architect and are researching and reaching out to another. Don stated a wish list was created and location of the addition has been identified.
New Business
The Chief stated the Association donated 250.00 to the National Fallen Fighters association during the recent Giving Tuesday. The Association asked if the District would match.
Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by Paul Benis to give a 250.00 match to the Association for the NFFF. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
Maureen Brennen asked about receiving a current list of the District Commission Committees. President Grady stated it has been created and will be sent out.
Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by William Moran to go into Executive Session to discuss a Personnel issue at 8:25 p.m.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
The Board came out of Executive Session at 8:58 p.m.  No votes taken. 
Motion to adjourn at 8:59 p.m. by Pat Droney, 2nd by Paul Benis. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Respectfully Submitted,
William Higgins
Clerk-Treasurer
